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DIGEST 

Agency request that protest be dismissed because protester 
failed to furnish a copy of the protest to the contracting 
agency within 1 day of its filing with GAO is granted where 
11 days have elapsed and contracting agency has not received 
a copy of the protest. 

DECISION 

Value Engineering Consultants (VEC) protests the award of a 
contract to Consulting Value Specialists, Inc. (CVS), under 
request for proposals (RFP) No. DACW07-86-R-0039, issued by 
the Department of the Army, Corps of Engineers for certain 
value engineering services. VEC contends that the award to 
CVS was improper because CVS has received a disproportionate 
award of government contracts for calendar year 1986. In 
addition, the protester questions the evaluation of 
proposals, asserting that it has more experience and more 
qualified personnel than the awardee. 

We dismiss the protest because we conclude that the protester 
has not complied with section 21.1(d) of our Bid Protest 
Regulations. See 4 C.F.R. § 21.1(d) (1986). 

VEC filed its protest with our Office on February 3, 1987. 
On February 19, we received a written request from the 
contracting agency that the protest be dismissed because as 
of that date the contracting officer has not received a copy 
of VEC's protest, in contravention of our Regulations. The 
requirement to furnish a copy of the protest to the contract- 
ing agency within 1 day after the protest is filed with our 
Office is necessitated by the strict time limits imposed by 
the Competition in Contracting Act of 1984 (CICA), 31 U.S.C. 
§ 3553 (Supp. III 1985). See C-Ran Corp., B-218553.2, 
May 14, 1985, 85-l C.P.D. p43. Any delay in providing a 



copy of the protest to the contracting agency necessarily 
delays the protest proceedings and frustrates our efforts to 
consider all objections to agency procurement actions within 
the statutory time limitations imposed by CICA. Brunk Tool & 
Die Co., B-218154.2, 64 Comp. Gen. 329 (1985). 85-l 
C.P.D. l[ 282. 

Accordingly, the protest is dismissed. 
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